
Water & Sewer Committee Meeting 
Sep 28, 2020 – 4:00pm 
Minutes – Stan Darter  

 

Meeting Called to Order: 4:00pm 
 

Committee Members Present - Darter- C, Thomas, Row, Hopkins, Buettner 
 

Others Present – Tim Birk, Shawn Kennedy 
 

Agenda 
 

1) Petitions by Citizens Non-Agenda Items 
 

      None 

 

2) AMI – Second Sight 
 

Tim Birk explained that a complaint had been lodged against Second-Sight because they are 
not a Registered Plumbing Contractor in Illinois and are not using Plumbers with an Illinois 
Plumbing License. 
Second-Sight is currently looking for an Illinois Licensed Plumbing Contractor and Tim 
expects to receive an updated offer by the end of the week.  
Waterloo employees are exempt from the Licensed Plumber requirement to install water 
meters 
Discussion about if we “needed” to pay extra to get the meters installed right away or just 
use our employees regardless of how long it takes. Committee felt we should wait to see 
the new offer from Second-Sight before we make a decision. 
Tim plans to have City Employees begin installing meters on October 1 and that will require 
moving a couple employees.  

 
3) Comments 

 

Tom Smith stated he would like to have the New Elevated Water Tower built on the 
Northeast corner of the Fire Department property.  
Alderman Darter stated that building a 190 Foot Elevated Water Tower across the street 
from the VFW property would severely impact the value of that property. The VFW Property  
is zoned Residential.  

 
Motion made by Kyle Buettner to adjourn, 2nd by Russ Thomas, meeting adjourned at 
4:27pm.  
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